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SUBJECT: Submission of Survey W00651

In December 2019 construction began on a Navy project to build a replacement ammunition pier,
associated waterfront facilities, causeway and public boating channel inside Anaheim Bay. The
project is scheduled to take at least five years to complete.  These include a new inner breakwater
as well as a new large pier NE of the new breakwater.  The pier is already well underway, and the
breakwater is slowly being laid but has not yet broached the surface.

The new inner breakwater construction is scheduled to be completed by the winter 2023 and the
new pier construction will be completed by the end of 2024.

An xyz file was created and provided by the data provider.

The vertical datum for this project is Mean Lower Low Water. The horizontal datum for this project
is North American Datum of 1983 (NAD 83). The projection used for this project is Universal
Transverse Mercator (UTM) Zone 11.

The data reduction method was not reported by the reviewer. Data was provided at MLLW.

Data was provided in an xyz format in California State Plane Zone 6 in feet at MLLW. The
XYZ dataset was horizontally transformed horizontally from California State Plane Zone 6  to
NAD83 Zone 11N and converted from feet into meters using NOAA's VDatum Tool v4.4.2. The
transformed dataset was imported into CARIS BDB 5.5 both as a point cloud and a 1-meter surface.

An obstruction was submitted to MCD on 8/31/2022.

Naval Weapons Station Seal Beach acquired the data outlined in this report. Additional
documentation from the data provider may be attached to this report.


